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Notice of Public Hearing 

 
The Office of Group Benefits (OGB) provides notice that it is conducting the public hearing 
required by La. R.S. 49:964(B).  The public hearing will be held on February 24, 2025 at 1:00 p.m. 
Central Time in the Iowa Room, 1-153, 1st floor of the Claiborne Building, 1201 N. Third Street, 
Baton Rouge, Louisiana 70802. 
 
In accordance with the law, this hearing provides an opportunity to receive public comments as to 
whether any of the OGB’s rules are contrary to law, outdated, unnecessary, overly complex, or 
burdensome.  All interested persons will be afforded an opportunity to submit data, views, or 
arguments either orally or in writing regarding the OGB’s rules only.  OGB will consider all 
written and oral comments.   
 
For submission to the legislative oversight committees, comments must be received in writing.  
Written comments may be submitted at the hearing or to Margaret A. Collier, P.O. Box 44036, 
Baton Rouge, LA 70804 or via fax (225) 342-9917. The deadline for receipt of written comments 
is Tuesday, February 11, 2025 at 4:30 p.m. 
 
If you have a disability and require an accommodation to participate in the hearings, please contact 
Christina Cardona via email at Christina.Cardona@la.gov or by telephone at (225) 342-6060 to 
discuss your accessibility needs. 
   
 

Heath Williams 
Chief Executive Officer 

 


